WOORE PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING WORKING GROUP
MEETING

MONDAY 27TH JANUARY 2014
PRESENT: Cllrs. Clifford, M. Blake, Moore, The Clerk Mr S W Knobbs
APOLOGIES: Cllr. Ford

IN ATTENDANCE: Martin Parrish and Andrew Locke - The Planning Group Limited

Cllr Clifford opened the meeting at 3 p.m. Notes of the last meeting of the Planning Working Group of 7th January 2014 were approved, with the amendment of “c. Current planning applications were briefly discussed” amended to “c. Current planning applications were listed” and addition under item c. Cllr. M. Blake declared an interest, and signed as a true record by Cllr. Clifford. The meeting was held in the restaurant of the Falcon Arms, Woore.

Subjects discussed were:

a. The representatives from The Planning Group Limited gave thanks for the invitation to attend the meeting and as background outlined the work they had been undertaking for a resident with regard to planning application 13/02698/OUT - Irelands Cross for 10 houses. They said that at the planning meeting of 14th January 2014 the committee had resolved to approve subject to an ecology report. The ecology report is not likely to be completed until May/June 2014.   

b. The Planning Group Limited outlined options for Woore Parish Council to have additional planning documents. Andrew Lock said something needs to be in place quite quickly that has public participation and that Shropshire Council have to take seriously. Martin Parrish said that a Neighbourhood Planning Document under the Localism Act 2011 should go out to Local Referendum and such document will take circa two years to complete. Martin Parrish said there is the possibility of external funding to assist with the cost of such a plan. RESOLVED - The Planning Group Limited to provide budget quote and details for assistance with the production of additional planning documents to have “Supplementary Planning Document Status” and the Clerk to investigate if external funding is available.
c. Cllr. Moore thinks there is the possibility that the planning applications for Station Yard and Grove Crescent could be considered at the Planning Committee meeting of 11 February 2014 and that potential Cllr. should be identified in good time to attend. Cllr. M. Blake declared an interest. 
d. Membership, Powers and Purposes as recommended by the meeting of 7 January 2014, were formally confirmed as the recommendation of the Group to the Council.
Meeting closed at 5.15 p.m.
It was agreed that the next Planning Working Group meeting be held Tuesday 25 February 2014 commencing at 3.00 p.m. - To be held at the home of Cllr. Clifford.
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